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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

January 20, 2021 

 

Kri Pelletier 

Property Specialist 

SBA Communications Corporation 

134 Flanders Road, Suite 125 

Westborough, MA 01581 

 

RE: TS-T-MOBILE-059T-190228 – T-Mobile request for an order to approve tower sharing at an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 1662 Gold Star Highway, Groton, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Ms. Pelletier: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated January 20, 2021, submitted on 

behalf of T-Mobile, requesting an extension of time to submit a notice of completion of construction for 

the above-referenced exempt modification. 

 

The Council hereby denies the request for an extension of time to modify the facility. Pursuant to 

Conditions 8 and 9 of the Council’s decision letter dated March 29, 2019 for the exempt modification 

request, the Council’s approval of the modification expired on March 29, 2020 and the applicant did not 

submit a request for an extension at least 60 days prior to the expiration. 

 

Any modifications to this facility will require explicit notice to the Council pursuant to Regulations of 

Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-50j-73 and a filing fee. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/ Melanie A. Bachman 
 

Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/IN/emr 
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From: Kri Pelletier <KPelletier@sbasite.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 20, 2021 8:50 AM 
To: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov> 
Cc: Rick Woods <RWoods@sbasite.com>; Glenn Shepherd <GShepherd@sbasite.com> 
Subject: TS-T-MOBILE-059T-190228: Request for Extension (TMO CTNL011B_NSD)  
  
EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any 
attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. 
Good Morning Melanie, 
  
On behalf of T-Mobile, SBA received Council’s approval for Tower Share at 1662 Gold Star Highway, 
Groton, CT, on March 29, 2019 (attached for reference.)   
  
A Building Permit was subsequently applied for, and received with expiration date of 11/28/19.  T-
Mobile has received an extension to their building permit and is queued for construction, however is 
realizing that extension from Council was not yet requested. 
  
Could you please advise as to whether the carrier may proceed under the previous approval, with 
extension, or whether the materials for Tower Share will need to be re-filed. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Kri Pelletier 
Site Development Specialist II 

 

SBA Communications Corporation 
134 Flanders Road 
Suite 125 
Westborough, MA 01581 
  
508.251.0720 x3804 + T 
508.366.2610 + F 
203.446.7700 + C 
KPelletier@sbasite.com 
  
Your Signal Starts Here. 
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